
















It is proposed to provide 3 No. joint bays in the public road. No details of the joint bays or the duct 

trench have been submitted. It is unclear from the information submitted that the proposed works 
would not create a traffic hazard." 

Based on the limited information submitted with application and having regard to the referral 

response of the Transportation Department, I am satisfied that the proposal would endanger 

public safety by reason of a traffic hazard. Therefore, I consider the proposed works to fall within 

the scope of Article 9 as outlined below. 

(iii) Environmental Impact Assessment

Section 4(4) of the Act essentially de-exempts any development which attracts a requirement for 

Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) or Appropriate Assessment (AA). "development shall 
not be exempted development if an environmental impact assessment or an appropriate 
assessment of the development is required". 

The proposed development does not fall within a class of development for the purposes of EIA 

with reference to Schedule 5 of the Planning and Development Regulations, 2001 (as amended). 

Having regard to the nature and scale of the proposal, it is considered that it would not result in a 

real likelihood of significant effects on the environment. The need for environmental impact 

assessment can be excluded at preliminary examination and a screening determination is not 

required. 

I am satisfied that the provisions of Part 1 , Section 4( 4) of the Act with respect to EIA do not apply 

in this instance. 

(iv) Appropriate Assessment: 

Article 6(3) of Council Directive 92/43/EEC (as amended) on the conservation of natural habitats 

and of wild fauna and flora ('the Habitats Directive') requires that any plan or project that is not 

directly connected with or necessary to the management of the Natura 2000 site concerned but 

is likely to have a significant effect on it, on its own or in combination with other plans and projects, 

is to be authorised only if it will not adversely affect the integrity of that site. The application site 

is not within any designated Natura 2000 site. The nearest sites located within 15km of the subject 

site are as follows: 

• River Boyne And River Blackwater SAC (Site Code 002299)

• River Boyne and River Blackwater SPA (Site Code 004232)

• River Nanny Estuary and Shore SPA (Site Code 004158)

• North-west Irish Sea SPA (Site Code 004236)

• Boyne Coast and Estuary SAC (Site Code 001957)

• Boyne Estuary SPA (Site Code 004080).
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